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Traffic Services Division 

Material Submittal Memorandum 

August 15, 2023 

TO:  

Brian Shields City Traffic Engineer Josh Welge  Mgr. Maintenance Operations 
Bruce Wacker Supervisory Civil Engineer Greg Scharff  Public Works Superintendent 
Shawn Gotfredson Supervisory Civil Engineer Sean Ruis  PW Maintenance Supervisor 
Andrew Morrow Civil Engineer, Sr. Garrett Rosenbaum  Maintenance Crew Leader 
Vacant Civil Engineer John Hightower  Traffic Signal Specialist 
Brian Geiger Civil Engineer, Sr. Tony Cook  Traffic Signal Specialist 
Open Traffic Engineering Tech, Sr. Cassandra Wasser  Traffic Signal Specialist 
Daniel Hunt Traffic Engineering Tech, II Open  Traffic Signal Specialist 
Janet Luessenheide Traffic Engineering Tech, Sr. Dylan Weber   Traffic Signal Technician 
Israel Barradas Transportation Project Inspector, Sr Rob Allen   Street Lighting Technician 
Open Transportation Project Inspector, Sr Aron Espinosa   Street Lighting Technician 
Michael Petty Transportation Project Inspector II Gary Jacobs  Street Lighting Technician 
Tony Meyers Manager of Engineering Services William Seelmann  Street Lighting Technician 
Brandon Melius Construction Inspector, Sr. Anthony Gutierrez  Traffic Control Technician 
Mark Zarda Construction Inspector, Sr. Open  Traffic Control Technician 
Paul West Construction Inspector I  Open  Traffic Control Technician 
Jesse Rhynerson Construction Inspector II Jeff Smiley  Inventory Control Clerk 
Pam Fortun Supervisory Civil Engineer   
Megan Viviano Civil Engineer II   
Anne Hays Civil Engineer II   
Jane Manis Civil Engineer II   

   

 Please forward this information on to other interested parties that are not listed above. 
 

FROM: Brian Geiger, Senior Traffic Engineer 
 
RE:  
 
REMARKS: 
 

2020-7-27: 
Valmont’s drawing number A442928 Rev 1 with the 2020-4-16 revision is approved for use in the Sanders 

and Scafe parking lots.  There is a single arm pole and a twin arm pole, each with 2’ arms. 
____________________________________________________________________________________ 
2023-8-15 Update: 
The Valmont drawing number A42365 Rev 3 replaces the previously approved Valmont drawing number 

A442928 Rev 1. 
Valmont’s drawing number A42365 with the 2023-5-31 revision is approved for use in the Sanders, Scafe, 

and Fire Station 41 parking lots and their replacement poles. 
There is a single arm pole and a twin arm pole, each with 2’ arms. 
This light pole is intended to be used for future city parking lots as it is designed to support IT’s equipment. 

Valmont A42365 Revision 3 Parking Lot Light Pole 


